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Electric Vehicle Charging Station

 in Dalwallinu is “LIVE”

The Shire are extremely proud that the Electric Vehicle Charging Station 
is now fully operational and that we have had our first customers.   
 
This installation was fully funded by the Shire of Dalwallinu and is an 
initiative from the Shire that hopes to draw the EV owners further north 
to be able to explore our wonderful Shire.  Without the ability to re-
charge in Dalwallinu this area would not be accessible to the owners 
of this new technology, as their range was retricted to the coastal and 
metro areas of Western Australia. To find out how to download the App 
see instructions inside this newsletter.

The rear wall of the Town Hall adjacent to the EV Charging station also 
received some much needed attenion with a bright mural painted last 
week. The area will be sealed within the next few weeks.

5 September was Power On Day

BEFORE AFTER
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CEO Jean Knight

CEO Chit Chat

Apologies that we did not have an 
October edition of the Dally News. 
Our Executive Assistant (Deb) 
recently went overseas on a well-
deserved break. 

At the Ordinary Council meeting 
held 26 September 2023, Council 
resolved to enter into a another 
three (3) year contract for the 
provision of Medical Services with 
Three Sons Pty Ltd (Dr Femi). We 
thank Dr Femi for wishing to remain 
in Dalwallinu to provide medical 
services to our community.

The refurbishment to the town 
hall is nearly complete. We are just 
waiting for the floor to be sealed 
and we had enough money left in 
the budget for the internal walls to 
be painted.

The Shire President and I attended 
a Heads of Agency breakfast 
during the WALGA Convention in 
September 2023. We once again 
highlighted the urgent need for 
land to be released in Dalwallinu. 
From the meeting it was clear that 
growth is a big issue for the State 
Government whether it is a small 
rural Council like ours or a large 
metro Council like Joondalup.

The Electric Vehicle (EV) Charging 
Station went live on Tuesday 5 
October 2023. Within the first 
couple of hours we had our first 
customer. We hope the ability to 
re-charge electric vehicles will 
entice more visitors to the Shire.

The Shire of Dalwallinu Youth 
Advisory Council (YAC) have 
commenced preparations to turn 
one of the rooms at the Discovery 
Centre into a teen space. We 
recently ran a competition to 
‘Name the Space’. 

We didn’t receive a large response 
and as a result the YAC named 
the area themselves and it will be 
known as the Youth Lounge. 

We have purchased a 4-1 games 
table and will be setting up the 
space in the coming weeks. It will 
be open for 11-18 year olds, 8 days 
a fortnight between the hours of 
3:30pm – 5:00pm.

We held a ‘Hollywood Bingo Night’ 
community event on Friday 13 

October 2023. This event was well 
attended with nearly 100 people 
enjoying a fun night. Many thanks 
to the staff for assisting me with 
the set up and packing up for the 
event.

Congratulations to the Kalannie 
CRC for organising a roller-skating 
disco on 28 October 2023 at the 
Kalannie Town Hall. As an avid 
roller-skater as a youth, I am sure 
the children enjoyed the night.

Just a reminder that the Annual 
Street Party will be held on Friday 
8 December 2023, jointly hosted 
by the Shire of Dalwallinu and the 
Dalwallinu Lions Club. We have 
plenty of activities for the children, 
a DJ and a bar in the park.

Congratulations to the Councillors 
who were elected unopposed 
for the recent October Local 
Government Elections. Steven 
Carter, Melissa Harms and Jimwell 
Cruz received four (4) year terms 
and Keith Carter received a two (2) 
year term. At the Ordinary Council 
Meeting held 24 October 2023, 
Cr Keith Carter was re-elected as 
Shire President and Cr Steve Carter 
was re-elected as Deputy Shire 
President for the next two (2) years.

In the last couple of months 
we farewelled Chris Knight and 
Michael Hare and welcomed 
Irumve (Bobby) Nkunkumuye 
(Causal General Hand) and Ellen 
Jeffery (Casual Cleaner).

Youth Advisory Committee News
The YAC met in October to 
finalise a name for our new 
teen space. We received some 
interesting suggestions from our 
name the space competition 
and ultimately “Youth Lounge” 
was selected as the new name.  
 

Our next project while we wait for 
our furniture to ship and continue 
clearing out the site, is to find 
creative kids to design some original 
works. Having artwork created by 
local youths will be a great way 
for them to feel some ownership 

over this space and if successful 
can be easily repeated in a few 
years when our current teens age 
out and a new group comes of age.   
Please see the ad in this newsletter 
for more information on the 
specifics.
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A Word from the Shire President

SHIRE PRESIDENT Keith Carter

Firstly I would like to congratulate 
and welcome our new councillor 
Jimwell Cruz. 

So nice to have a new face on 
board and I am enthused with the 
diversity this brings to council. 

I am looking forward to seeing 
Jimwell’s  wealth of public 
service experience in WA and the 
Philippines shaping our council 
decisions.

Also I welcome back councillors 
Melissa Harms and Deputy 
President Steven Carter and look 
forward to continuing the many 
ongoing projects and whatever 
future plans as the shire requires.

All councillors were sworn in by 
ex councillor Karen McNeill on 
Tuesday 24 October 2023.

It was very fitting that Karen did the 
swearing in of the four councillors 
and was able to say a few words 
upon her retiring from council. 

On behalf of council and myself I 
have to thank Karen for her 12 years 
serving on council. She has always 
brought great ideas and used her 

experience in the banking, real 
estate and tourism spheres to help 
council make the best decisions. 
We will miss your input. I hope you 
enjoy your retirement and I am 
sure we will see you visit regularly. 
Thank you.

At a visit to the bowling green on the 
weekend I was able to get a good 
feel for how good the new shades 
are. They give great coverage and 
the cantilever structure is much less 
obtrusive while playing the game. 
Well done to the outside staff 
Marc, Greg, Johnno, and others 
who assisted with the digging etc 
to get the structures erected.

Finally I will add that it is a pleasure 
and an honour to be serving the 
shire as the President for another 
two years and will endeavour 
to keep Dalwallinu shire moving 
forward.

Farewell to Karen McNeill
In October 2023 after 12 years on Council 
Karen McNeill made the difficult decision 
to not restand the Council elections.  Karen 
and Greg will shortly be moving onto a 
new phase of their lives and will eventually 
relocate to Albany once their new home is 
finished.  

I asked Karen to sit and chat with me and, 
although a reluctant interviewee, she did 
agree.  The one thing that shines through 
from Karen when speaking with her is 
passion and commitment. Commitment to 
the Council, the community to family and 
friends and her passion for them all.
 
Karen was born and grew up in Dalwallinu 
and always wanted to give back to the 
community that she loved.  In 2011 an 
opportunity arose when a position on 
Council in October became vacant.  

Karen quietly filed her intentions and 

without too much fanfare awaited the 
outcomes.  The result of that election 
proved her popularity as it is public 
record she amassed the most votes 
of all in that election and was elected 
with resounding support from her 
community. 

In the intervening 12 years she assisted 
on Council with steering the community 
through some challenging times.  When 
I asked her to reflect on some of the 
challenges and outcomes she was proudest of it she found it hard 
to pinpoint just one but narrowed it down to a few highlights.

Firstly, to see the expansion of the Recreation Centre from the 
initial stages through to completion was absolutely one of the 
highlights of her time on Council. The Bell Street subdivision was 
another development that was so desperately needed for housing 
within the township and was a very satisfying outcome for the 
entire Council when the blocks sold so quickly.
(Continued next page)
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Farewell to Karen McNeill (continued)
Richardson Park, another joint 
project the Shire was involved 
in, is now frequently used by the 
community again and it is a pleasure 
to see people enjoying the facilities. 
The Multi Purpose Early Childhood 
Learning Centre was the last major 
project in Karen’s time and again a 
pleasure to see completed. These 
highlights are offset with also 
having to make difficult decisions 
for the community such as the re-
assessment of the Medical Centre 
and the eventual privatisation of it, 
for it to run autonomously from the 
Shire which was hugely debated 
before the outcome was decided.

Overall, Karen said her focus has 
always been on the betterment 
of the community and the Shire 
of Dalwallinu as a whole.  Karen 
has always known what she 
believes in, what she wants to 
do and most importantly how 
to work towards achieving best 
outcomes for all.  She remains 
passionate about the community 
and her heart will always remain 
in Dally even when she moves. 

As a fitting tribute to her time as 
a Councillor and in her capacity 
as Justice of the Peace, CEO Jean 

Knight invited Karen to swear in 
the new Councillors on October 
24 just prior to their first Council 
Meeting.  Karen took the chance 
to address the forum before 
swearing in the new Councillors. 

She took the opportunity to firstly 
thank the Electors of the Shire for 
voting to elect her as a Councillor 
in 2011.   She stated it had been 
a privilege to serve and represent 
the community and people of the 
Dalwallinu Shire for the last 12 
years.  She will definitely miss being 
involved in local government and 
local committees, but she is also 
looking forward to new beginnings.
 
Karen counts herself lucky to have 
been part of such a progressive 
Council and although some 
decisions had been very long 
winded and tough at times, she 
believes Council have made 
good decisions and outcomes 
for the Shire and its people. 

Karen also took the time to thank 
Shire staff, especially CEO Jean 
Knight and her Executive team for 
their professionalism and forward 
thinking and for the information 
provided to Council to enable the 

growth of the Dalwallinu Shire.  
She stated that the facilities within 
the Shire have all been improved 
no end and all staff should all be 
proud of what has been achieved.
 
And finally, Karen addressed 
Jimwell Cruz to welcome him to the 
team. She stated she was sure Jim 
will bring new light and feedback to 
the table.  Karen then addressed all 
Councillors and staff in attendance 
and wished them all the very best 
for the future and assured them 
she will always be interested in 
what is happening in and around 
Dalwallinu.
   
She finished with the statement 
“Having been born and bred in 
Dalwallinu, having raised our own 
family here, having farmed and 
worked and run a small business 
alongside our family, made 
lifelong friends and developed 
our interests in Dalwallinu this 
place will always be home.” 

We wish Karen well as she pursues 
this next chapter of her life 
alongside her husband Greg and 
thank her for her service.

New Opening Hours
The library opening hours are 
changing this month and will now 
only be open from Tuesday-Friday. 

Thank you to everyone who came 
and picked up some books to add to 
your personal collections so we can 
make room for the Youth Lounge.  
 
Our regular collection received 40 
new books from the State Library 
this month. We are expecting our 
used exchange of approximately 90 
books to arrive very shortly within 
the coming weeks.

Library News
The fortnightly Library on Wheels 
service is still going strong and we 
welcome new additions anytime.  
 
If you would like to sign yourself 
or a loved one up for this service, 
please call Lauren on 9661 1805 for 
more information.

Library on Wheels
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Councillors are sworn in for new Term on Council
Council elections were scheduled 
for Saturday 16 October, 2023.  Due 
to only four people nominating 
for the four vacant positions they 
were all elected unopposed. 
Councillors were sworn in by 
former Councillor Karen McNeill in 
her capacity as Justice of the Peace 
on Tuesday 24 October 2023. 
 
Three terms of four (4) years were 
available and one term of two (2) 
years.  A ballot was held prior to 
the meeting and Cr Keith Carter 
was awarded the two (2) year 
term. This means he can recontest 
at the next election in 2025 whilst 
the remaining 3 Councillors, Cr 
Steven Carter, Cr Jimwell Cruz and 
Cr Melissa Harms terms all expire 
in 2027.

We congratulate all returning 
Councillors and welcome our 
newest Councillor Jimwell Cruz.  
They join the remaining three (3) 
Councillors Cr Jemma Counsel, Cr 
Noel Mills and Cr Diane Cream to 
form the 2023 Shire of Dalwallinu 
Council.

Dalwallinu - Local Emergency Management Committee
The workshop covered topics how 
the changing climate may affect 
our communities in the future, 
better understand how resilient 
and prepared we are and build 
awareness of recovery principles. 

The group also undertook an 
exercise prepared by WA Police 
- Road crash scenario including 
hazardous materials. The exercise 
covered the emergency response 
for the incident and roles of 
different agencies. This informative 
session was appreciated by all 
participants.

https://www.emergency.wa.gov.au
In Emergency – Always call triple zero 000 

On 6 September, representatives from the Local Emergency Management 
Committee travelled to Wongan Hills to undertake Disaster Resilience and 
Capability workshop.
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Shire Works
Dalwallinu Bowling Club - Shade Structures

Deacon Street - Kerbing and construction

Dalwallinu Oval - New Cricket Pitch construction
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Shire Works
Dalwallinu Oval Dalwallinu Hockey Field

Kalannie Oval

Dalwallinu Town Hall Multi Purpose Early Childhood Learning Centre
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Shire September School Holiday Program
Over the September school 
holidays the Shire hosted a free 
soccer clinic run by Jason Walters. 
 
Jason had previously coached 
children’s soccer for years in New 
Zealand. The three-day clinic, held 
at the footy oval introduced the 
children to the basics of soccer.  
 
Team-work and skills transferable 
to other sports were heavily 
emphasised by Coach Jason. 
All participants had a blast 
and were certainly exhausted 
by the end of day three.  

As there are no programs over 
the December holidays we are 
currently researching options for 
something fun to do during the 
April break.

How to use the Electric Vehicle Station - Get the App

DALWALLINU

The Shire of Dalwallinu use Chargefox for their EV charging 
station.  They are one of the leading providers of charger and 
electric vehicle management solutions in Australia.

Simply download the App and follow the instructions.  

Dalwallinu is the only EV recharging station inland from the 
coast heading north of Perth.
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Cyclone Seroja Local Government Resilience Fund 

Capital Projects 2023 - 2024

Commenced 45%

Completed 26%

Not Commenced  29%

33K Generator
Purchased as a mobile generator to be used in any 
location affected by an emergency situation. To 
provide power in surrounding communities.

77Kva Generator
Purchased to provide power at emergency centres 
during a power outage. To be installed at the Kalannie 
Recreation Centre.

100Kva Generator
Purchased to provide power at emergency centres 
during a power outage. To be installed at the Shire of 
Dalwallinu Administration Building.

2 x Mobile LED Lighting Towers
Purchased to provide mobile lighting to areas that 
require it during emergencies.
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Seniors Garden Party Morning Tea - 13 November 2023
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The Shire of Dalwallinu offer licensing facilities on behalf 
of the Department of Transport. The licensing hours are

Please ensure you attend the offices early and 
allow adequate time for processing of your paperwork 

as the Department of Licensing computers close at 4pm. 
Shire staff do not have access after that time to Licensing computers.

If you wish to contact the Department of Licensing  
their number is 13 11 56 and their website is   https://www.transport.wa.gov.au/licensing/licensing.asp

Department of Transport - Licensing

Monday to Friday   8.30am to 4.00pm

Shire Licencing Operating Hours

Dalwallinu Discovery Centre
With tourist season well and truly 
finished, the Discovery Centre 
has been keeping busy with other 
events. 

Our recent Halloween movie night 
event held in conjunction with 
the Dalwallinu CRC was a success 
despite some early technical 
difficulties. 	

It is unsure how much attention was 
paid to the movie, but it appears 
the kids had a blast running around 
with their friends after dark and 
eating the complimentary popcorn 
and fairy floss.

The highlight of the night for Lauren 
was when someone spotted a frog 
jumping near the stairs and half 
the audience went to investigate.  
 
Thank you to everyone who came 
out for this event and a special 
shout out to Julian from the 
Wheatland Motel for passing out 
glow sticks and helping out with 
the technical difficulties.  Hopefully 
the next movie will be smoother.

The next event on the Discovery 
Centre calendar is aimed at an 
entirely different demographic and 
is focussing on our Seniors. 

We ask that you please share the 
advertising in this publication 
to RSVP for the Seniors Week 
Garden Party with any of the 
seniors in your networks.  
 
This event is free and will feature 
lawn games, sweet and savoury 
canapes, and barista coffee.  
 
Let’s spread the word to show our 
appreciation for those who helped 
shape our community into the 
vibrant place it is today.
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Public Notices

RFT2324-02 DESIGN & CONSTRUCT 2X1 MODULAR UNIT
The Shire of Dalwallinu is seeking experienced contractors to design and construct 
one (1) - 2x1 modular unit to be placed at the rear of Lot 258 (68) Annetts Road, 
Dalwallinu.

All requests for tender documentation can be directed to Jean Knight via email 
ceo@dalwallinu.wa.gov.au.

All tenders must be received prior to the tender deadline, contained in a sealed 
envelope, clearly marked with the tender number and tender name and lodged in 
the tender box situated in the office of the Shire of Dalwallinu, 58 Johnston Street, 
Dalwallinu   6609 or emailed to tenders@dalwallinu.wa.gov.au.

Tenders close at 2pm, Friday 1 December 2023. 
 
 
Jean Knight 
Chief Executive Officer

If you would like a stall at the Annual 
Street Party on Friday 8 December 
2023, please contact Megan at the 
Shire Admin Centre on 9661 0500.

If your community group would like 
to raise funds, a food stall would be 
an ideal opportunity.

Street Party Stall Holders Wanted
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Do you have a large block of land in Dalwallinu 
townsite?

Do you have unused land at the back of your 
lot?

Have you considered subdividing and selling 
this land?

If so, please contact Doug at the Shire of 
Dalwallinu on 9611 0500.

Public Notices

Christmas/New Year Closing Hours

The Shire of Dalwallinu will close from 

3.00pm on Friday 22 December 2023
until

8.30am on Tuesday 2 January 2024

This includes

Shire Administration Office
Shire Depot

Dalwallinu Discovery Centre 

 
Jean Knight
Chief Executive Officer
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Australia Day Nominations are closing on 10 November 2023



P  9661 0500        F 9661 1097        E shire@dalwallinu.wa.gov.au        W www.dalwallinu.wa.gov.au

Place of wheat and wattle....

Public Notices

 

 

 

LEASE OF DALWALLINU CARAVAN PARK 
 

Council is seeking expressions of interest for the lease of, and the day-to-day 
management of the Shire of Dalwallinu Caravan Park for a period of three (3) 
years, from 12 May 2024, with an option to renew for a further three (3) 
years subject to Council approval. It is to be noted that the 3 two (2) bedroom 
self-contained units are NOT included in the lease. 

Further information specifying the lease is available from the Shire Office on 
08 9661 0500 or email ceo@dalwallinu.wa.gov.au. 

Viewing of the property (except the caretaker’s residence) can be arranged 
by contacting Sheree Sundstrom on 9661 0500. 

All expressions of interest will be taken to the December Ordinary Council 
Meeting to be held on 19 December 2024. No offer necessarily accepted. 

 

Offers in writing will be accepted until 2pm, Wednesday 22 November 2023 and should 
be sent to: 

Expression of Interest – Dalwallinu Caravan Park Lease 
Chief Executive Officer 
Shire of Dalwallinu 
PO Box 141 
DALWALLINU  WA  6609  

Or  

Email: tenders@dalwallinu.wa.gov.au 

EXPRESSIONS OF 
INTEREST 
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CASUAL CLEANER
The Shire of Dalwallinu is seeking expressions of interest for the position of casual 
cleaner.  The hours can be very flexible and could be scheduled around school 
hours.  This would be negotiated with the successful applicant.

Interested persons must have a valid driver’s license, provide a Police Clearance 
and be willing to work in Dalwallinu as well as the surrounding satellite town of 
Wubin.

Please contact Sheree Sundstrom on 9661 0500 or via email tso@dalwallinu.
wa.gov.au or any queries in relation to this position.

Positions Vacant

GENERAL HAND
Total Package between $61,524 - $70,958 (dependent on experience)

We are currently seeking a General Hand to join a supportive council team in 
delivering services to the community.

The position is offered on a full-time casual basis which may lead to permanent 
employment.

For any information regarding the position please contact Marc Bennett, Manager 
Works and Services on 9661 0500.

Applications, including a current resume, should be sent to Jean Knight, Chief 
Executive Officer, Shire of Dalwallinu, PO Box 141, Dalwallinu   WA  6609 or by 
email to ceo@dalwallinu.wa.gov.au marked “Private and Confidential – General 
Hand”.

Jean Knight
Chief Executive Officer
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Opening Multi Purpose Early Childhood Learning Centre
On 29 September 2023 the Shire celebrated the official opening 
of the Multi Purpose Early Childhood Learning Centre.

Stakeholders and invited guests were in attendance to 
celebrate this milestone for the community.

The Shire would like to thank those that have supported 
this project and joined them to celebrate the opening. 

It truly is an amazing facility for our community and one that 
we should all be proud of.
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Hollywood Bingo Night - 13 October 2023
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Student Immersion Program - 2024

DO YOU HAVE A ROOM FOR A COUPLE 
OF MEDICAL STUDENTS FOR THREE NIGHTS? 

 

Curtin Medical Student Rural Immersion Week 
TUESDAY 12 TO FRIDAY 15 MARCH 2024 

 

Share your town and rural lifestyle 
with doctors of the future 

Over 100 second year Curtin University medical      
students will attend the Curtin Medical School Student 
Rural Immersion Week, and hopefully be inspired to 
work in rural Western Australia. 
 
During their stay, they will visit local farms, industry, 
general practices, hospitals and schools, and            
participate in community activities. 
 
Do you live in or near  Dalwallinu? 
As a host, we will ask you to provide accommodation 
for two or more students for three nights, be able to 
assist with transporting them to/from town, and share 
what it is like to live in your town with the students. 
 
You are invited to come along to a Thank You dinner 
with the students on the Thursday night. 

Why host? 
If you live in or near Dalwallinu we would love to 
hear from you! 
This is a life-changing experience for the students, with 
many having no previous exposure to rural life. 
 
By providing these rural immersion opportunities early 
in their degree, it has been proven that students are 
more likely to explore rural career opportunities and 
have a better understanding of treating rural patients. 
 
Some students continue to keep in touch and visit their 
host families, some return to do seasonal work and 
placements, others have joined mentoring programs 
and some have inspired host family members to pursue 
tertiary studies in health and medicine. 
 
For further information, contact Rural Health West: 
T 08 6389 4500 
E futureworkforce@ruralhealthwest.com.au 

2023 Dalwallinu Students 
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Youth Advisory Lounge - Make Your Mark
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2023 Christmas Street Party
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2023-2024 Rubbish & Recycling Calendar

Cat & Dog Registrations were due Tuesday 31 October 2023

•	 microchipped
•	 sterilised; and
•	 registered with the Shire
Legislation applies to Cats after six months of age and Dogs after 3 months. 
 
The registration due date was Tuesday 31 October 2023.  Please don’t risk losing your precious pets by not 
having them registered.

If you have forgotten to register your Cats or Dogs please contact the Shire as soon as possible to ensure they 
are all registered.  We encourage responsible pet ownership.  

Under The Dog Act 1976 and 
regulations, any dog over the age 
of 3 months should be registered 
within the Shire.

All dogs need to be microchipped. 
Proof of microchipping is required 
at time of registration.
 
Please be a responsible owner and 
secure your animals by registration. 

The new cat laws are about 
encouraging responsible pet 
ownership and reducing the 
number of unwanted cats in the 
community and the number that 
are euthanised each year. All cats 
that have reached six months of 
age are required by law to be:
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2023
COUNCIL MEETINGS

DATE DAY TIME PLACE
28 November 2023 Tuesday 3.30pm Council Chambers

19 December 2023 Tuesday 3.30pm Council Chambers
Chief Executive Officer
Jean Knight

25 October 2022

Shire of Dalwallinu Ordinary Council Meetings will be held on 
the following dates and times unless otherwise advised.

Library and Discovery Centre New Opening Hours
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Place of wheat and wattle....

Next Ordinary Meeting of Council  - 3:30pm  Tuesday 28 November 2023 

Dalwallinu Council Chambers, 58 Johnston Street, Dalwallinu  6609

Elected MembersElected Members

YOUR EMAILS WANTED
The Shire of Dalwallinu would like to share this and other relevant information with the community via an email database. If you are 

interested in receiving this information by email please send your contact details to ea@dalwallinu.wa.gov.au

The public are welcome to attend any Ordinary Council Meeting to ask questions of the Shire & Councillors. 
Ordinary Council Meetings are held on the fourth Tuesday of every month (except January). The meetings will 
commence at 3.30pm in the Dalwallinu Council Chambers, 28 Johnston Street, Dalwallinu.

MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC WELCOME

Deputy Shire President
Cr Steven Carter

0428 663 017
crscarter@dalwallinu.wa.gov.au

Shire President
Cr Keith Carter
0428 643 051

crkcarter@dalwallinu.wa.gov.au

Cr Jimwell Cruz
0455 451 732                                                                

crjcruz@dalwallinu.wa.gov.au

Cr Jemma Counsel
0428 642 085

crjcounsel@dalwallinu.wa.gov.au 

Cr Melissa Harms
0437 663 035

crmharms@dalwallinu.wa.gov.au  
Check out our website: www.dalwallinu.wa.gov.au

Cr Noel Mills
0428 611 304                                                                

crnmills@dalwallinu.wa.gov.au 

Cr Diane Cream
0417 908 317

crdcream@dalwallinu.wa.gov.au


